

# Rugby Supporter's Group

## Meeting Minutes 7 March 2011

**RSG meeting attendance:** Paul King, Bob Newey, Sheena Treston, Brad Greentree, Laura Kenny, Claire Jackson, Gary Willmot, Tim Hughes, Dan Cook, Nev Simpson, Daniel Shine

**Apologies:** Helen Skippen, Steph Fisquet', Gary Hall, John Ryan.

Item	Subject	Discussion	Outcome/ action
1	Minutes of Janaury meeting	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Confirmation of minutes. Moved Bob N; seconded Claire J.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Adopted by RSG.</li> </ul>
2	2011 pre-season	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Tim H and Laura K advised of updates to the coaching list.</li> <li>Claire J and Laura K advised of updates to Parent Coordinators</li> <li>Sheena T advised of numbers of all senior teams look strong. However most of the "opens team" have not completed a 2011 registration form</li> <li>Brad G advised Albany Crk have vacancies in several years to complete a second or third team</li> <li>Jnr School year 6 to commence training next week. Year 4 short of numbers. Year 5 training date TBA</li> <li>Tim H advised year 7 are following the senior school pre season training programme in 2011 and all is progressing well</li> <li>Paul K provided an update on the training jersey for years 8 to opens. 4 confirmed sponsors with two TBA. Closing this Friday 11/3 with orders to be placed next week. Two versions of jersey were presented. One for the opens and one jersey for all other years.</li> <li>Paul K tabled correspondence of a request from Pumas to support their application for Govt funding. The RSG executive had approved support on the basis RSG will assist any local rugby club as per the RSG strategic plan.</li> <li>Discussion on an RSG women's supporters long sleeve rugby jersey resolved to investigate</li> <li>It was agreed to include a meeting on 28/3 to finalise rugby camp</li> <li>Round 5 in TAS is a bye. Discussion suggested we not lose momentum mid season.</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Coach List Updated (and attached)</li> <li>List updated and attached</li> <li>Tim Hughes to address at training and have team complete</li> <li>Laura K and Sheena to email the data base on ages required</li> <li>Laura, Sheena T to email year 6. Brad and Laura to review year 4</li> <li>Paul K to place order</li> <li>Copy of supporting letter attached</li> <li>Claire J to investigate with Canterbury and report next meeting</li> </ul> <p>Tim H and Kieran to discuss a trial at SPS even if intra school</p>
3	Rugby events	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>The Rugby camp was discussed and details updated.</li> <li>Tim H advised of latest trial dates. The decision was made to cancel Mathew Flinders for "opens "only and replace with St Edmunds trial for all grades 8 to opens.</li> <li>Coach the Coaches session on Thursday 31/3 from 8am .RSG to provide coaches lunch</li> <li>All coaches will be required to complete Level 1 online</li> <li>Jnr School years 4/5/6 to attend rugby camp Thursday only 12 noon to 2 pm</li> <li>Year 7 to join two day programme with all senior teams</li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Updated Calendar attached</li> <li>Tim H Sheena to email coaches</li> <li>Helen S coordinate catering</li> <li>TimH, BradG, Kieran M</li> </ul> <p>Tim H ,James Logan, Jacob Doyle</p>

4	Treasurer's Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Gary W presented the latest accounts with a balance as at 28 Feb of \$17,344.45. One account for payment for SPS for \$47.10</li><li>• The treasurer's report was accepted and accounts passed for payment. Moved Gary W, seconded Bob N.</li></ul> <p>Meeting closed at 7.40PM ( a record)</p> <p>Next meeting 28 March at 6.30pm in the Library</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Income and Expenditure noted (attached).</li><li>•</li></ul>
---	--------------------	---	--